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FYI, herein I report on two related papers from the
International Society for Environmental Epidemiology (ISEE)
meeting this week in Buffalo, New York. Both papers have

results for glyphosate (one for non-Hodgkin's lymphoma (NHL(
and one for Hodgkin's disease (HD)) that are of interest to
us and our scientific outreach activities.

1. "Non-Hodgkin's lymphoma and the pesticide hypothesis: dose
response" by Helen McDuffee, Pahwa Punam and colleagues at
the Center for Agricultural Medicine at the University of
Saskatchewan

We discussed this abstract at our ag epidemiology strategy
meeting earlier this year. I learned a bit more about this
paper from the author's presentation and from discussions
with the author, but I don't yet have enough information to
critique this study.

This is a case control study of 517 NHL cases and 1, 506

controls funded by Health Canada - the latest in a long line

of agricultural epidemiologic studies funded by Health
Canada. Epidemiologists from Health Canada have previously
published papers where they concluded that pesticides (in the
generic sense) are related to various cancers. This latest
study addresses individual pesticides in relation to NHL,

Hodgkin's disease, and soft tissue sarcoma. [Of historical
note, these same cancers were the subject of NCI'S

Kansas/2,4-D study and, indeed, at least one of Health

Canada's epidemiologists have been on the Ag Health Study
Advisory Panel since the inception of the Ag Health Study.]

Dr. McDuffee and colleagues identified NHL cases from the

various Canadian provincial cancer centers and controls were
selected from the general population in proportion to the
provincial distribution of the cases. Study subjects were
interviewed by mail and phone to ascertain lifetime
occupational history and pesticide use. Reported use of a
number of pesticides was significantly related to increased
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